Notice of Development of Rulemaking

DEPARTMENT OF HEALTH
Board of Hearing Aid Specialists
RULE NO.:
RULE TITLE:

64B6-8.003
Trainee Stages, Minimum Training Requirements, and Training Program

PURPOSE AND EFFECT: The proposed rule incorporates two updated Department of Health forms regarding Hearing Aid Specialists training program. Primarily the changes to the forms are necessary to clarify that program only applies to prescription hearing aids and does not apply to over-the-counter hearing aids. There are also other minor changes to the forms such as updating the existing email address.

SUBJECT AREA TO BE ADDRESSED: The rule addresses the applications for Hearing Aid Specialists Application for Examination, Form 1155 and Training Program Continuation Request, Form DH-MQA 1160.

RULEMAKING AUTHORITY: 484.044, 484.0445(1) FS.
LAW IMPLEMENTED: 484.0445, 484.045 FS.
IF REQUESTED IN WRITING AND NOT DEEMED UNNECESSARY BY THE AGENCY HEAD, A RULE DEVELOPMENT WORKSHOP WILL BE NOTICED IN THE NEXT AVAILABLE FLORIDA ADMINISTRATIVE REGISTER.

THE PERSON TO BE CONTACTED REGARDING THE PROPOSED RULE DEVELOPMENT AND A COPY OF THE PRELIMINARY DRAFT, IF AVAILABLE, IS: Ashleigh K. Irving, Executive Director, Board of Hearing Aid Specialists, 4052 Bald Cypress Way Bin C-08, Tallahassee, FL 32399-3258, (850)245-4462 or by electronic mail – Ashleigh.Irving@flhealth.gov

THE PRELIMINARY TEXT OF THE PROPOSED RULE DEVELOPMENT IS AVAILABLE AT NO CHARGE FROM THE CONTACT PERSON LISTED ABOVE.
